
New DOL Fiduciary Rule Expected in 2013 

By: Bettina Eckerle 

http://eckerlelawyers.com/blog-news/ 

The Department of Labor’s controversial fiduciary rule is expected to reemerge in 2013. A revised rule will 

be released in several months, according to Phyllis Borzi, assistant secretary for the DOL’s Employee 

Benefits Security Administration. 

The proposed fiduciary rule would redefine when a person providing investment advice becomes a 

fiduciary under the Employee Retirement Income Security Act (ERISA). The definition the DOL had 

proposed would have been very broad: any person who provides investment advice to plans for a fee or 

other compensation. 

The rules were first proposed in 2010, but have been slowed by a flood of criticism. Broker-dealers have 

contended that their representatives would not be able to advise on retirement accounts if they have to 

meet the stricter standard. 

“We’re not finished, Borzi told attendees at a recent conference. “When people see the reproposal, 

reasonable people with open minds will say [DOL] listened, that [DOL] addressed the legitimate issues 

that were raised in the long comment process.”  Added Borzi: “The reproposal will be better, clearer, more 

targeted and more reasonably balanced.”   Sounds promising.  We’ll keep you apprised. 

Eckerle Law offers a highest-quality and cost-effective alternative to the traditional law firm model for a 

wide variety of transactional and regulatory matters serving all your business law needs. Our experienced 

attorneys also provide a full range of compliance services for investment advisers, offering compliance 

tools that are tailored to fit the ever changing regulatory landscape as well as your business needs. 

If your company would like to strengthen its business practices, please contact us today so we can 

leverage our experience to create real-life business and legal solutions to help your business thrive. 

  

  

  

 


